THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST

JUNE 3, 2018

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday - June 2
3:30-4:00pm Confessions

4:30 pm Dale Buschmann's Family
Sunday = June 3 The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ
7:30 am Carrie Renard

10:30 am People of Corpus Christi
Monday - June 4
*5:05 pm Neuville Family
Tuesday ~ June 5
*5.05 pm No Mass
Woednesday - June 6
*8:20 am Kenny Ploor
Thursday - June 7
*5:05 pm No Mass
Friday —June 8
*8:20 am Dennis & Vernon Ewaskowitz
Saturday - June 9
3:30-4:00pm Confessions
4:30 pm Louise Nault
Sunday — June 10
7:30 am People of Corpus Christi
10:30 am Wayne & Brittany Denil
*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: The Most Holy Body & Blood
Sunday Exodus 24:3-8, Psalm 116:12-13,15-16,17-18, Hebrews 9:11-
15, Mark 14:12-16,22-26
Monday 2Peter 1:2-7, Psalm 91:1-2,14-15B,15C-16, Mark 12:1-12
Tuesday 2Peter 3:12-15A,17-18, Psalm 90:2,3-4,10,14&16, Mark
12:13-17
Woednesday 2Timothy 1:1-3,6-12, Psalm 123:1B-2AB,2CDEF, Mark
12:18-27
Thursday 2Timothy 2:8-15, Psalm 25:4-5AB,8-9, 10 & 14, Mark 12:28-
34
Friday Hosea 11:1,3-4, 8C-9, Isaiah 12:2-3,4,5-6, fohn 19:31-37
Saturday 2Timothy 4:1-8, Psalm 71:8-9,14-15AB,16-17,22, Luke 2:41-
51

~Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer” on the Creighton University's Online Ministries
wb site Bt s criightan adu/Colabomatheetdin stry fonline himil - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS
Church Fiscal Year Ends June 30"
Just a reminder that the church fiscal year ends June 30"
If you wish to have your contributions for the church
fiscal year 2017-2018, please be sure to get them to us by
Sunday June 24", Anything received after Sunday will be
recorded for the next church fiscal year {2018/2019).
Thank you so much for your support.

Update Your Information

Have vyou moved or ISYOUR
disconnected your land line? - INFOUP
If so, please call or email us \ TODATE?

your new information.

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Sunday-June 3 Corpus Christi Feast Day!!
Monday - June §

6pm Buildings & Grounds Meeting
PARISH REPORT
Deposited this week: May 21-27 (48)
Parish SUPPOrt.......covrmeenneenrvernrensssserren e 34,011.00
Offertory Collection.........cccoevvecvveinericiccnnnnns$1,336.47
VOLive Candles......covureererrerresremsasessessssesssesesans $105.65
Technology & Capital..........cevrvernereenrenennn. 500.00
DONALIONS....cc e seses s senese s snressinenens 9. 1,2 18.00
Perpet. Care/Garden.......ccoowvreeeerresennnnn. 540,00
TOTAL DEPQSIT ..ot irrsernerane e 36, 711,12
Budgeted Expenses for the Week................510,419.96
Weekly Shortage...... «.($3,708.84)

$SCRIP REPORT
5/21-27/18 Sales: $2,828.23 Profit: $124.14
Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.

PARISH NEWS
Graduates

Congratulations to all our grade school, high £
school and college graduates! We know -
that you will continue to shine in your
future! Your parish family is so proud of you!

Prayer & Reflection Garden News
Perhaps you have seen some discoloring of the
Arborvitae’s which surround the Prayer and Reflection
Garden. This was caused by the late season snowfall and
the more powerful spring sun which “burned” the trees.
Unfortunately, many of the trees will need to be replaced
as recommended by our design/ landscaping consultant,
We appreciate your patience and understanding as wark
will commence once the trees arrive on site. We hope to
complete the project in a timely manner to ensure the
beauty of the Fr. Birdsall Prayer and Reflection Garden.

In Search of Young Adults

SPIRITUS is seeking (.:a.thollc men, 21- SPIRITUS
29 years of age, to join the SPIRITUS —O
missionary team this August. SPIRITUS ——-)'
ignites the faith in thousands of young D
Catholics through retreats and parish  #etwe Fan o corm voun
youth ministry each year! Missionaries live in community
and travel to parishes and schools throughout Wisconsin;
they receive training, formation, spiritual direction,
lodging, food, a monthly allowance, health insurance and
a 52,000 stipend upon completion of the 9-month
program. It is a unique opportunity to serve our Lord and
help young Catholics grow in faith. Visit
www . spiritusministries.org, contact Andrea at
andreaschool@spiritusministries.org, or {920) 722-8918
x5 for more information.
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Walking into Wellness

The weather is starting to get nice, so get
your walking shoes on! loin us on Monday
mornings starting June 11-Aug. 13th at 8:30-
9am as we walk and pray together in
Potawatomi State Park. All are welcome and
just like last year there will be two walking groups, to
accommodate all abilities. Meet us at the south entrance
to the park-at the end of Duluth Avenue. Park sticker not
necessary if you park in the available empty lot adjacent
to Waterfront Mary’s. Anyone needing a ride can call
Lynda Ciganik at 495-7258.

Holy Name of Mary Picnic Chi
Mark your calendars for Sunday July aﬁ't:ﬁc,
22™ for their picnic following their QX<
Mass at 10am. :

Scripture Discussion
Join us as we explore the

upcoming Sunday’s Scriptures on SGYi‘Ptbt
Tuesdays, 10am at St. Joe’s Faith ‘ h Stud

Formation Center or Thursdays, m

9:15am at SS. Peter & Paul in the
parish center led by Penny Biwer.

Bulletin Ad Sponsors
Please check out the back of this bulletin for local
businesses. Let them know when visiting where you saw
their ad. Thank you to all our bulletin ad sponsors; here
are a few.....
May’s Sport Center of D. C.: Looking for a new lawn
mower? Stop by their location-75 W. Maple St.-to check
out their selection. 743-3838
Starr Realty (ERA): In need of property or a home?
Contact them at 1-800-661-8555.
Pinkert Law Firm LLP: Bringing expert legal counsel to
clients from across Wisconsin and beyond. 743-6505
Soil Specialist: Contact them for your complete
excavating service. 743-5833

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education
Congrats to the class of 2018! Remember, you always
have a home at your parish and at Life Teen. The Catholic
churches of Door County care about you. You will always
be in cur prayers. We can’t wait to see what God has
planned for you.

We will be having weekly gatherings for middie and high
school youth starting in the summer. Right now, we are
trying to figure out which night of the week would work
best. If you have input on that, please e-mail Sarah at
stgavin25@gmail.com. These gatherings will include food,
hanging out, some awesome games, Scripture study, and
prayer. We will also have nights where we just have fun
{city wide scavenger hunt, GaGa ball, etc). These are
great nights to invite friends who maybe aren’t so sure
about “churchy” things.

It isn’t too late to donate to our 2018 Mission Trip to
Texas. We have almost reached our $6000 goal! Thank
you to the many people who gave so generously. We
know that not everyone has a lot of money to give, so our
challenge is that if you haven’t had the chance to donate
yet, please donate $5-$10. if everyone did that, we would
reach our goal! All donations go to Corpus Christi (25 N.
Elgin Ave}. All donations will go to help send our high
schoolers to Texas.
PARISH & OTHER NEWS
St. Bay Community Blood Drive
Bay View Lutheran Church @ 340 W. Maple St.
Monday June 11" noon-6pm and Tues. June 12™ 9-3pm
For an appointment call 1-800-733-2767.
Appointments preferred; walk-ins welcome!

Join Us on a Pilgrimage to the National Shrines of
St. Maximillian Kolbe and St. Therese!

Where: Libertyville and Darien, lllinois

When: Monday-Tuesday, September 10-11, 2018.

Cost: $249.00 includes tours, transportation, lodging and
meals. Flyers are available in entrance to church or
parish office. For more details regarding registration call
Penny at 743-2062 or Sara Buscher 920-818-0845.

1111l Come Join the Fun {I!1}
“Cat Chat” Vacation Bible School
“Cathletics” “Training to be Champions for Christ”

August 6-10 - 8:00-Noon _‘_.1,
St. Joseph Faith Formation Center \acatlo,
Bible Sehool

Students who have completed K-4 this yr.
5th & 6th graders are invited to attend as helpers
Cost is $20.00/Helpers free
Registration forms are available in the church entrances.
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Message from the Principal...

A\ Another school year has ended, and
|it’'s been a great year! Together
J we've learned so much and shared
experiences that will long remain
with us in the years to come. The
strength of our learning community and
wholehearted passion to make our school the
best it can be can only be done with the
commitment of everyone — my thanks to each of
you for that commitment.

Special thanks to our parents who have
contributed in ways small, large and
. unimaginable! Thanks for getting your children to
- school and on time each day and helping your
. children in the learning process; the partnership
. between home and school is most valuable.

{ | would like to thank my hard working and caring
staff who have made a huge difference to our
students. Their commitment is outstanding, and
your children are the beneficiaries. Thank you for
providing rich, engaging, well-rounded
knowing that
education is about joy, wonder and fostering
curiosity, along with the development of social
skills so needed for success. For these and a
million other things, | am truly grateful.

Thank you to the Parent Association for your
dedication and work supporting the children, staff
and school. Thank you to the Board of Trustees
for entrusting this wonderful school into my care
and for supporting all we are trying to achieve in

the best interests of all our children. Thank you to
our parish communities for your commitment,
support and dedication in our efforts to provide
the children with a superb learning experience.
Thank you to our volunteers for your care and
love that you generously shared with us
throughout the year.

To my financial base of donors, foundations and
trusts, without your support we would not be
where we are today. You believe in St. John
Bosco and have supported it financially because
you believe in Catholic education, the high
expectations that have been set and in the
direction we are moving. Excellence will be our
journey, never to reach attainment, but always
striving for it. | am eternally grateful for your
constant sustenance.

A final word to the St. John Bosco students:
Thank you for all your hard work throughout the
school year. | am proud and honored to be your
principal, and delighted to be a Bosco Bobcat.
You keep me laughing and young at heart. | am
grateful for your joy, astute insights and amazing
talents. Congratulations to our graduating eighth
graders who are onto a new stage in their
academic career! | will miss you — please come
back and visit.

Everyone have a safe and happy summer break.
Until next school year, here’s wishing you love,
laughter and learning.

Mus. Dassber

Catholic Identity
At SJB we are all aware of the living presence of

Jesus the “Master” who, today as always, is with
us in our journey through life as the one genuine
“Teacher,” in whom all human values find their
fullest perfection. The gospel spirit is evident in
our thoughts and lives which permeates all facets
of our school. We endeavor to create a school
community climate that reproduces, as far as
possible, the warm and intimate atmosphere of
family life. As a staff we do everything we can to
promote a common spirit of trust and freedom.
The Catholic philosophy of education has always

paid special attention to the quality of
interpersonal relations in the school community,
especially those between teachers and students.
This concern ensures that the student is seen as a
person whose intellectual growth is harmonized
with spiritual, religious, emotional, and social
growth. = St. John Bosco, our namesake, said
“education is a thing of the heart,” authentic
formation of young people requires the
personalized accompanying of a teacher, “During
childhood and adolescence, a student needs to
experience personal relations with outstanding
educators, then what is taught has greater
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influence on the student’s formation when placed in a
context of personal involvement, genuine reciprocity,
coherence of attitudes, lifestyle, and day to day
behavior.” Prayer is a typical part of our school day.
Students learn to pray in times of sorrow and joy, of
disappointment and celebration, of difficulty and
success. Such prayer teaches students that they
belong to the communion of saints, a community that
knows no bounds. The sacraments of the Eucharist
and Reconciliation mark the rhythm of our Catholic
school life. Masses are celebrated regularly, with the
students and teachers participating appropriately. We
also have our traditional Catholic devotions in place:
praying the Rosary, singing hymns, reading from the
Bible, recounting the lives of the saints, and
celebrating the Church’'s liturgical year, The
sacramental vitality of our Catholic faith is expressed
in these and similar acts of religion that belong to our
everyday ecclesial life.

Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment

At St. John Bosco School curriculum, instruction, and
assessment are tightly aligned, and many academic
areas have been redesigned to engage students in
2ist Century, personalized, technology-enabled,
deeper learning. Curricula and instruction are
standards-aligned, research-based, and enriched
through authentic, real-world problem solving.
Students and teachers have robust and adaptive tools
to customize the learning, teaching, and assessment,
ensuring that it is student-centered and emphasizing
deep understanding of complex issues. More of our
assessments are shifting to be online, embedded, and
performance-based. Data and associated analysis
serve as building blocks for learning that is
personalized, individualized, and differentiated to
ensure all learners succeed. Not only is our curriculum
continuing to grow stronger, but it is also continuing
to be more diverse. This fall we will have completed
our expansion of our middle school Spanish program.
Four years of Spanish 5-8, on a daily basis, is part of
our core curriculum. Reading, writing, speaking and
cultural education are all part of these engaging
courses. Our math curriculum is expanding also with
us offering Algebra to g grade students who have
done well in our 7" grade accelerated course. An
elective writing course is also being offered to g™
grade students and of course the new STEM program
with nationally recognized Project Lead the Way for
our kindergarten thru 8" grade students.

Robust Infrastructure

When employed as part of a comprehensive
educational strategy, the effective use of technology
provides tools, resources, data, and supportive
systems that increase teaching opportunities and
promote efficiency. Such environments enable
anytime, anywhere learning based on competency and
mastery with empowered caring teachers who are
guiding the way for each student to succeed. High
quality, high speed technology and infrastructure
systems within St. John Bosco are essential to the
advancing of digital learning.

e Adequacy of Devices; Quality and Availability: The
school has considered a host of creative options to
ensure that diverse and appropriate technology
devices are available to all students and staff to
support powerful digital learning at any time, from any
location.

e Robust Network Infrastructure: Adequate
bandwidth and a supportive infrastructure are in place
to ensure ready and consistent access to online
resources for teaching and learning. Teams monitor
usage and identify possible bottlenecks prior to them
affecting teaching and learning. Privacy, safety and
security are primary concerns as well. The school
community collaboratively designs responsible use
policies and confirm that the network design is
supportive of these policies.

e Adequate and Responsive Support: Sufficient
technical and instructional support, characterized by a3
positive service orientation, is available at SJB. This
support is proactive, providing resources, coaching,
and just-in-time instruction to prepare teachers and
students to use new technologies, thereby reducing
the need for interventions during the learning process. -
e Formal Cycle for Review and Replacement: Our
team along with our contracted technology team
continuously  monitors  technologies—software,
hardware, and infrastructure—to ensure upgrades,
additions, and, when called for, sunsetting/
eliminations in a timely, environmentally responsible,
and proactive manner.

Data

Data and privacy are foundational elements of digital
learning. A personalized, learner-centered
environment uses technology to collect, analyze, and
organize data to improve the effectiveness and
efficiency of learning. Data is the building block of
diagnostic, formative, and summative assessments—
all of which are key elements in a system where
learning is personalized, individualized, and data-
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informed decision making. The use of formative and
summative assessment data is part of our school
culture, with myself, teachers, and, perhaps most
importantly, students actively using this data to
improve learning. Assessment is not viewed as
punitive, but rather as part of the teaching and
learning process. There is an expectation at SJB that
data will inform all teaching and learning practices and
decisions. This is modeled at all levels of our school,
from administration to the students themselves.

Finances

PERCENT OF BUDGET

Parish Subsidies ($365,000) = 46%
Tuition and Tuition Sponsorship {$234,000) = 29%
Third Source Funding {$203,000) = 25%

At St. John Bosco, we are very aware of the
investment that is being made in our children by the
parishioners, parents and community members. We
take seriously our responsibility to be good stewards
of our investment. The above figures are what has
been budgeted for the 2017 - 2018 year. Third Source
Funding includes our Golf Quting, Gala of Giving,
Annual School Fund Drive and a few miscellaneous
fund raisers.

Special Project Grants and Donations {$184,500)

Special Project Grants and Donations include STEM
(Project Lead the Way), fine arts, technology, and
physical education, these monies are not included in
our budget as they are for special designated projects.

Extra-Curricular Activities

Our seventh annual school musicai presentation of
Mary Poppins was a definite highlight of our year. The
students in grades 5 — 8 began their preparation for

the performance in February. Their hard work and
commitment resulted in a performance exceeding our
expectations. We are especially proud of the great
cooperation and respect shown by the students for
one another in working together to make the
production a success. This year we fielded five
basketball teams of various grades and genders. The
focus was continued growth in their skill set along with
teamwork and sportsmanship. Two math teams
competed in the Door County Competition held in
March. Prior to the competition students refined their
skills in problem solving, numerology, formulas,
probability and statistics and algebraic reasoning. Not
only did the students develop confidence in their
ability to reason and solve problems but they gained
insight as to its application to real world situations.
Student Council provided students an additiona!
opportunity to provide leadership and service to the
community. Their year began with a baby supply drive
for young mothers and ended with a school
countdown celebration of the last 15 days of school.
Each day corresponding with a letter from the
alphabet and activity.

Marketing

Our website{www.johnboscoschool.org) now has the
capability to accept donations thru PayPal. Our
website also connects directly to our Facebook page.
We have 1,126 participants who have entered their
personal information as part of being an alumnus of
one of the three parish schools (Sts. Peter and Paul, St.
Joseph or Corpus Christi) prior to St. John Bosco being
formed or an alumnus of any Catholic school. We
have Donor Perfect to organize our constituent data
into one unified database with almost 3000 members
entered of which 400 are alumni. We are beginning to
use the information for various reports and
communications.

Christmas by the Bay afforded the school parade
participation with the float theme “Glory to God &
Peace on Earth”. This is the fourth year in a row St.
John Bosco has placed first in the Non-Profit Category.
We continue to have marketing announcements at all
the masses throughout the year, and a Parish
Connection communique the first weekend of each
month. This annual report will also be sent to all of
our generous donors.
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Blessings

* Fourth Annual Golf Outing was successful socially
and monetarily, raising $35,000.

* Dedication of our new playground, artist wall and
Gaga pit with new landscaping and brick walkway on
September 8"

* Hosted the Diocesan all-school mass on October 23"
with Bishop Ricken.

* For the second consecutive year students in
Kindergarten thru 5 grade were all reading at or
above grade level by January of 2018.

* Archery program developed on behalf of our middle
school students in physical education.

* Knights of Columbus free throw contest had 1 of our
students moving forward to the regional competition:
Third grade student, Nicholas Fogarty.

* Beautiful Shadow Stations of the Cross done by our
4" graders during Lent — Take a look on our website
for a short video.

* AMVETS regional winners for the banner/essay
contest: Brennan Kruswick, Everett Brilla and Joey
Olson from first grade, and Maureen DePrey,
Kindergarten.

* Over 450 letters were written by our students
honoring our active military personnel and Veterans
for Veteran’s Day.

* Continued expansion of a daily middle school
Spanish program. At the end of 8" grade, students
could have potentially mastered Spanish Il at the high
school level.

* Successful engagement of 41 students involved in
our school play — Mary Poppins.

* Hosted by St. John Bosco, two math teams
competed in the Door County Math Competition, 1 of
our students placing in the top 10, Andrew Konap,

* Continued with five basketball teams this year.

* Design completed and funding for STEM (Project
Lead the Way) taking place now.

* Over 500+ letters written to our homebound
partners throughout the year.

* Running Club started thru Run to Luv2 program. 79
students participating Kindergarten thru g™ grade,
they ran in the Green Bay Cellcom SK on May 15™.

~ * Over 150 letters written to active service men and
women to be enclosed with 4™ of July care packages.
*+ Students met the principal’s reading challenge of
100,000 minutes in 6 weeks reading 117,388 minutes.
+ Students generously contributed items to the Christ
Child Society.

* Computer coding began in 4K-3rd grade.

* 12 students graduated from the DARE program (Drug
Abuse Resistance Education).

* ACRE (Assessment of Children/Youth Religious
Education) Results: St. John Bosco Average/National
Average.

Category Sth Grade 8th Grade
Faith
75.5%/71% | 74.1%/71.8%
Knowledge
titurgical Life | 74.8%/68% | 71.4%/68.6%
Moral
. 88.1%/78% | 83.1%/80.8%
Formation
Prayer 71.3%/65% | 85.7%/72.9%
Communal
. 79.4%/72% | 62.9%/62.9%
Life
Missionary
. 64.6%/54% 90.0%/75%
Spirit

Opportunities for 2018-2019 School Year

+ Implementation of Spanish Il to complete our 4-year
program.

+ Implementation of phase | of (STEM-Science,
Technology, Engineering and Math) Project Lead the
Way in Kindergarten thru 8" grade.

+ Expansion of our math program to include Algebra in
8" grade.

+ First elective offered to 8" graders — courses in
writing research and creative writing.

+ Further development of our technology program and
its application with curriculum.

* Continuous focus on “branding” the school.

+ Marketing expansion through our website and
Facebook.

* Potential enrollment of 140 students.

[
g % ST. Joun Bosco



